

The Foundation Light

Volume 2 Number 2 • June-July-August 2005

Published by The Lakewood Masonic Foundation

Gutters At Bat, Windows On Deck

Our long awaited gutter replacement project is scheduled to begin in June, weather permitting. [Seems like the height of irony, doesn't it?] And thanks to those donors who have led the way in our inaugural Annual Fund drives of 2004 and 2005, The Lakewood Masonic Foundation expects to make a significant grant toward the completion of this vital historic preservation project. The balance of the cost will be covered from the remaining accumulated earnings of The Lakewood Masonic Temple Company's Endowment Fund (see page 2).

But there is another vital project in our continuing effort to keep water from leaking into parts of our building, causing damage to interior plaster and painted decorations; namely, window restoration. The National Park Service's Technical Preservation Division advises that "windows are among the most vulnerable features of historic buildings"

undergoing rehabilitation."

A preliminary analysis has been made of the pivot windows on the Lodge Room balcony level and the triple-hung, multi-divided light windows on the Ballroom level, the two types with the most pressing needs for rehabilitation. Further study will reveal whether additional glazing can be added to these windows during restoration to upgrade their thermal insulation value and thereby save heating costs during our cold weather months.

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation has agreed to help raise funds for both of these crucial historical preservation projects. Your gift will help us keep water outside where it belongs so that our historic home can be preserved for future generations. You can use the form on page 11. Gifts to The Lakewood Masonic Foundation are deductible for federal tax purposes to the extent permitted by law.

Open House Volunteers Needed

Each year on the first Saturday of August the Lakewood Arts Festival is held on Detroit Avenue in downtown Lakewood, extending westward to Elmwood Avenue. Our Masonic Temple has been a welcome retreat where Festival-goers can sit down for a rest, get a drink of cold water and use the necessary facilities.

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation is looking for good Masons, Eastern Stars and youth who can spend part of that Saturday serving as hosts and hostesses for our visitors, including giving tours of our historic home and communicating the virtues of membership in the Masonic Family of organizations to interested parties.

If you can volunteer two hours (or more) of your time between 10:00a and 4:00p on Saturday, August 6, to represent us to the Lakewood and West Shore communities, please contact Joan Bechtold at 216.521.4959. Your efforts will help us promote our organizations and our facilities to prospective members and tenants, all of whom are vital to the future of the Lakewood Masonic Family.

Inside this Issue:		Lakewood Lodge Ann Rutledge Chapter	4 5	Cleveland Beauceant Lakewood DeMolay	9 10
The Endowment Fund	2	Cunningham Chapter	6	Job's Daughters	10
Old Photographs Needed	2	Lakewood Council	7	Donation Form	11
Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge	3	Holy Grail Commandery	8	Trestleboard	12

What About the Endowment Fund?

The Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment Fund was created in 1986, shortly after The Lakewood Masonic Temple Company converted to its present not-for-profit form. Since the inception of the Fund, approximately \$110,000 (net of very modest fundraising expenses) has been contributed to form the principal of the Fund. In accordance with the LMTC Board's resolution establishing the Fund, the earnings have been used to help with the maintenance, rehabilitation, reconstruction or renovation of the Temple building and grounds. Through the end of 2004, the Fund had earned approximately \$160,000 over the years, with approximately \$128,000 used for maintenance and other specified purposes, leaving an earnings balance of \$32,000 going into 2005. The remaining earnings will be exhausted this year unless very significant donations are received by The Lakewood Masonic Foundation to assist with the essential rain gutter and window projects.

The original resolution also provided that the principal of the fund would remain intact unless needed solely for emergency purposes, in which case a 3/4 vote of the LMTC Board of Trustees would be needed to make such a withdrawal. The problem is that any invasion of the principal would inevitably reduce future earnings, thereby reducing available funds for maintenance and other specified purposes. We would be eating our seed corn.

If we are to save our historic home for future generations of Masons and Eastern Stars, your gifts to The Lakewood Masonic Foundation will be absolutely essential to fund the vitally needed preservation and rehabilitation projects that the Endowment Fund can no longer afford. Gifts to the Foundation are deductible for federal tax purposes; gifts to the Endowment Fund are not.

Old Photographs Needed

Do you have old photographs showing our Lakewood Masonic Temple in its earlier years? If so, you may have in your possession one of our most valuable resources in our historic preservation tool kit.

We are especially looking for pictures showing the murals and other original features of the Banquet Room, even if those features are only in the background. Photographs of the Ballroom, Lodge Room and other areas are also important as amplifications to the few original photos in our collection. It is also helpful to be able to reference a sequence of photos showing the evolution of decorations, light fixtures and other building features over the decades.

Please send any historical photographs to The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, Ohio 44107-3888. If you wish to have either the originals or copies returned to you, please include a note stating the same along with the photos.

After all, it's hard to restore something if you don't know what it used to look like, isn't it????

The Foundation Light

published quarterly by

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 15300 Detroit Avenue Lakewood, Ohio 44107-3888 216.521.1242

www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org

Historic Preservation Charity • Education

Board of Trustees

Robert G. Acklin

Todd J. Andersen

Joan E. Bechtold

George P. Bohnert

Kenyon A. Killinger

Dwight W. McVicker

Robert W. Niebaum

Editor

Robert W. Niebaum

The Lakewood Masonic Temple Company

15300 Detroit Avenue Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 216.521.1242

A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916

Board of Trustees

Robert W. Niebaum, *President* Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F&AM

Richard C. Van Hala, Vice President At-Large

George P. Bohnert, *Treasurer* Cunningham Chapter #187 RAM

Evelyn I. Hartline, Secretary At-Large

Millard C. MacDonald Lakewood Lodge #601 F&AM

Charles E. Burkett Lakewood Council #125 RSM

> Robert W. Phinney Holy Grail #70 KT

Lisa MacEwen Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 OES

> Robert G. Acklin At-Large



Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M.

Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. • Special Meetings Third Friday & Fourth Thursday

Master's Message

I would like to take this time to thank the brothers that helped put on the degree work on Inspection night. It was great to see so many old and new faces around Lodge. And to our new brother Eric Chipps (of Halcyon Lodge), welcome to the Fraternity. The Officers and I know you will do great. On May 20 we raised one of our own members to the sublime degree of Master Mason.

Four of our candidates either took or finished their degrees at the Grand Master's One Day Class in April. In addition we are conferring degrees in the traditional manner on a father/son pair of candidates. We always need brethren to step forward and help with our degree work—especially to take part in the work of the Fellowcraft Team.

We made our annual May visit to the Installation weekend of our sister lodge, Dominion Lodge #598 in Windsor, Ontario. It is always a great Masonic experience. If you have not been there, ask a brother who has to tell you about it. I know you won't want to miss the next one.

For the electronic minded, please note that my email address has changed to disny_dog@yahoo.com. Please feel free to use either email or phone to contact me with questions, comments, or just what's happening in your world—your anniversary, birthday, doctor's appointment and things like that. Thanks again for your time, and I would like to say hi to W.B. Mike Friedrich and ask that everyone take a minute to call him.

Please take note of our upcoming schedule:

June 9 Stated Meeting—7:30p

June 17 Special Meeting—FC Degree—**7:00p**

June 23 Special Meeting—Wives, Widows, Past Masters Night—7:30p

Potluck Dinner—6:00p [Call JW Bill Rohlke]

August 14 Lodge Picnic—2:00p—Cleveland Metroparks, Rocky River

Reservation, near the boat docks

September 8 Stated Meeting—7:30p



Office (216) 861-2388

Fax (216) 861-8393

Todd J. Andersen Co., L.P.A.

Todd J. Andersen Attorney At Law Suite 455 Leader Building 526 Superior Avenue Cleveland, Ohio 44114





Worshipful Master Richard R. Ross, PM 2034 Beverly Hills Drive Richmond Heights, OH 44143 216.906.2927 disny_dog@yahoo.com

> Senior Warden Ronald W. Fierst, PM 440.871.1986

Junior Warden William J. Rohlke, Jr. 440.353.3526

Secretary Donald P. Watson, Sr., PM 440.899.1903 cga664@aol.com

Treasurer Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM

> Chaplain Stanley R. Weimer, PM

Senior Deacon Kenneth R. Magill, PM

> Junior Deacon V. Clark Beckman

Tyler Donald D. Webb

Lodge Education Officer Kenneth R. Magill, PM

> Welfare Chairman Donald D. Webb 216.226.9558

Web site www.softwarecleveland. com/cliftwel.html



Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M.

Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. • Special Meeting Third Monday

Master's Message

Brethren: Your officers have been keeping themselves busy lately. Monday evening, April 25, we raised Bro. Ron Klimko to the sublime degree of Master Mason. It was good to see many of the brethren out to assist us on the team and help with the raising. For the month of May our Senior Warden Bro. Tom Standen stepped up to the East, because the Master was on an extended vacation.

Looking ahead to future months, our schedule will remain busy for the rest of the Spring leading up to our summer recess. In June we'll be conferring the Master Mason Degree once again as our young, new members complete their degree work. We also have our annual awards night scheduled for June. Then, we all take a rest over the summer. Fall will see our annual Return to Lodge Night and the beginnings of a new lodge season.

I want to take this opportunity to thank all the brethren for their efforts on behalf of the Lodge and for answering my calls. Thank you all so much; this has been a team effort, and I appreciate it very much. Have a great July and August, and we'll see you in September.

June 13 Stated Meeting—MM Degree
June 20 Special Meeting—Awards Night
June 27 Stated Meeting—MM Exam

SUMMER VACATION

September 11 Stated Meeting—Back to Lodge Night/MM Exam

September 18 No Meeting September 25 Stated Meeting



House for Sale By Owner 1569 Clarence Ave Lakewood, Ohio

3 bedrooms 1-1/2 baths Lots of natural woodwork New kitchen with granite counters 2-1/2 car garage

Landscaped with multi-level deck and fish pond

\$184,500

216.226.0857

Foerster & Bohnert Certified Public Accountants

George P. Bohnert, Jr., CPA

5755 Granger Rd., Suite 105 • Independence, OH 44131 (216) 749-7700 • Dir. Dial (216) 749-7028 Fax: (216) 749-7096





Worshipful Master Robert G. Acklin, PM 425 Bradley Road Bay Village, OH 44140 440.871.6897

> Senior Warden Thomas D. Standen 440.748.9077

Junior Warden Millard C. MacDonald, PM 216.228.3754

> Steven A. Toth, PM 216.226.4975 steven.toth@att.net

Treasurer George P. Bohnert, PM

Chaplain Cecil Hamilton, KYCH

> Senior Deacon Robert W. Phinney

Junior Deacon Robert A. Mihocik

Senior Steward George A. Mason

Junior Steward

Marshal Robert E. Carroll, PM

> Tyler Glen Carpenter

Lodge Education Officer Robert W. Phinney

Lodge Phone 216.221.3312



Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S.

Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m.

Matron's Message

Inspections are over, and we now can concentrate on recreation which is so much fun. June 15 we will have Elected Officers, Sister and Neighbor Chapters visiting, plus we honor Fathers with a barbecue which this time they don't have to cook. Our members are very busy in looking in every nook and granny in the Temple to find little cosmetic repairs we can do, and so far we went through sprucing up the Ballroom ladies and men bathrooms, foyers on both levels, and I am certain we can find many more things to do before summer is over. At this time I would like to thank Joan Bechtold and Ann Mollick for helping me countless hours. John and I wish all of you a wonderful summer, and we'll see you back in September, same place, same time.

We Are Proud to Welcome Four New Members

Kathy Schafer, initiated May 02, 2005 Kristin Manville, initiated May 18, 2005 Carolyn Onyak, initiated May 18, 2005 Shirley Selig, initiated May 18, 2005

Stated Meetings

June 1 Annual Meeting - Election of Officers - Flag Day

Refreshments - Star Points

June 15 Stated Meeting - Initiation—Honor Past Patrons & Fathers

Barbecue and entertainment after the meeting

Dates to Remember

June 12 Deputy Grand Matron Reception, 2.00p; Euclid Temple

June 25 OES Card Party @ Berea Temple

July 16 66 Club steak roast @ Pat & Jack Gorze's house

Auxiliaries

Busy Bee meets every 4th Friday 11:00a at the Temple.

Evening Star meets every 2nd Tuesday, place announced at Chapter.

Around the Town Dinner Club meets the 4th Friday:

July 16—We will be going to the 66 Club steak cook out at Pat and Jack Gorze, 5150 Myrtle Hill, Valley City, OH 44280. There will be a car pool from our temple to Gorze's house @ 3:00p. Please call Joan for reservation, 216.521.4959 or Lisa, 216.521.6509.

August—We rest and get strength for the last run of our year of music.

Memorials

Please turn to page 10.

Report sunshine to Joan Bechtold, 216.521.4959 or Lisa Mac Ewen, 216.521.6509



Worthy Matron Lisa MacEwen, PM 2052 Morrison Avenue Lakewood, OH 44107 216.521.6509 almacewen@cox.net

Worthy Patron John H. Whitehouse, Jr., PP

> Associate Matron Wanda King 440.331.7211

Associate Patron Wayne King

Conductress Ann Mollick

Associate Conductress Joan E. Bechtold, PM

Secretary Mary Beth Cascio, PM 216.228.1987

> Treasurer Norman Bayse, PP

Chaplain Gay Whieldon, PM

Marshal Cecil Hamilton, PP

Adah Bonnie Barnicle, PM

Nancy Thoren, PM

Esther

Lois Schultz, PM Martha

Mary Alice Cush, PM Electa

Rachael Pierce

Warder Betty Johnson, PM

> Sentinel Edward Beiser



Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M.

Stated Meeting Fourth Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

High Priest's Message

Greetings Companions:

We have had quite a lot of interest in our Chapter these last few months! In March we held a special meeting and conferred the Mark Master and Past Master degrees on 3 candidates. By the time you read this we should have conferred the M.E.M. on these candidates at our stated meeting in April and the Royal Arch degree on them at our stated meeting in May. Additionally, we expect that at least 2 candidates (possibly 4) will have received all their degrees at the York Rite degree day in May. If that weren't enough, we have received several petitions for affiliation from Royal Arch Masons from other Chapters in the area who have heard about all the excitement at Cunningham Chapter and who would like to be part of it! WOW!

It has been a great two years serving as High Priest. Last year we completed the merger with Avon Lake and welcomed those Companions into our fold without a hitch. We were recognized as the most improved chapter in the District. This year it appears we have made even more progress than last year. We have welcomed many new Royal Arch Masons into our Chapter, and it looks like Cunningham will be well positioned for officers for years to come.

At our June meeting Ed Hampton will assume the reins, and I will step down. Rest assured, I am not "riding off into the sunset," merely taking a seat in the back to enjoy the ride with Cunningham into the future. I would like to thank many Companions from Cunningham including Pete Bohnert, Chuck Burkett, Cecil Hamilton, John Whitehouse, Bob Acklin, Ken Killinger, Hal Loebick, and many others from around the District who helped me to expand my knowledge of Royal Arch Masonry and who helped immensely during my tenure, especially this year when I wasn't able to attend as many events as I would have liked. I wish the best of success to Ed and the incoming corps of officers. Great things are on the horizon for Cunningham Chapter, and I will always be very proud that I was there to help lay the foundation for what will be a wonderfully successful next decade or so for Royal Arch Masonry in Lakewood. Thank you, Companions!

16th District Association · Installation of Officers Monday, June 27 · Summit Chapter





Excellent High Priest Michael J. Spisak, PHP 4109 Sterling Station Drive Brunswick, OH 44212 330.220.4824 mspisak@earthlink.net

> King Harlan E. Hampton 216.226.3649

Scribe George P. Bohnert, Jr., KYCH 330.468.8269

> Treasurer Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 440.871.6897

Secretary Cecil Hamilton, KYCH 1283 Beach Avenue Lakewood, OH 44107 216.521.0717

> Captain of the Host Thomas D. Standen 440.748.9077

Royal Arch Captain Hal Loebick, PHP 440.933.6667

Principal Sojourner Robert W. Phinney 216.221.3766

Master of the First Veil Kenyon Killinger, PDDGHP 440.933.4663

> Master of the Second Veil Glen Carpenter 216.651.0705

Master of the Third Veil



Lakewood Council #125 R. S. M.

Stated Meeting First Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

An Evening in the Celestial Lodge Above

As we are all well aware, and as is pointed out in the North East Angle Lecture in the Canadian Rite Ritual, it cannot be denied that we always had many members of rank and affluence. Over the centuries many well known men have been members of our Noble Craft. For a few moments, please allow your imaginations to run wild and consider what may take place at the Installation of The Celestial Lodge, otherwise known as the Grand Lodge Above.

Even though it was late fall, there was a warm breeze blowing and the sun was setting behind the Lodge Hall. Gathered in the parking lot filled with their works were Bros Henry Ford, Ransom Olds, Walter Chrysler, John Willys and Andre Citroen. The only vehicle missing was Bro Hart Massey's tractor.

Greeting members in the entrance hall was Bro Cliff Arquette of Charley Weaver fame and Bro Ed Wynn. In the boardroom, a group of senior DeMolays were gathered including Bros Walter Disney, Chet Huntley, Wendell Corey, Van Johnson, Robert Cummings, John Steinbeck, Fred McMurray and John Cameron Swayze.

King Gillette, razor in hand, passed the lodge caretaker who was having a minor problem with his vacuum cleaner, which was quickly cleared up with the help of its inventor, Bro Frank Hoover, while at the other end of the hallway Bros Emmett Kelly, Clyde Beatty and all seven of the Ringling Bros were discussing the Shrine Circus.

Taking a quick look into the Banquet Hall, Bros John Molson, Frederick Pabst and Joseph Schlitz were busy rolling in some kegs of beer for Bros Sam Bronfman, late President of Seagram's Distillers, who was setting up the bar for the Festive Board to follow the Ceremony. Bro Colonel Harland Sanders was cooking up a storm in the kitchen and it was an easy guess as to what the evening meal would consist of .

The orchestra members for the dance to follow the Banquet were tuning. Members of this All-Star group included leader Bros Paul Whiteman, W.C. Hardy, Nat King Cole, Irving Berlin, George M. Cohan, Cyril Stapleton, Duke Ellington, Louis Armstrong, Count Basie and Al Jolson. Tonight's performance would be M.C.ed by Bros Arthur Godfrey and Danny Thomas.

Magical Bros Harry Houdini and Harry Blackstone were setting up their props while Bros W. C. Fields, Oliver Hardy, Bud Abbott, Harpo Marx, and Foster Brooks were fine tuning their comedy routines for tonight's show which was being produced by Bros Cecil B. DeMille, Flo Ziegfeld, Louis B. Mayer, Hall Wallis and D.W. Griffiths.

To be continued . . .

—Jim Harrison, Park Lodge, Canada



Illustrious Master Thomas D. Standen 33204 Glenwood Court North Ridgeville, OH 44039 440.748.9077

Deputy Master Kenyon A. Killinger, PIM 440.933.4663

Principal Conductor of the Work Charles E. Burkett, PIM 216.476.8269

Captain of the Guard Martin R. Thompson

Conductor of Council Robert W. Phinney

Recorder Cecil Hamilton, PIM 216.521.0717

Treasurer Henry W. Rees, PIM

Steward Darrel A. Weaver

Chaplain Edward F. Nagotte, PIM

Sentinel Jorge B. Dorantes





Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

Commander's Message

Well, our Inspection is over; and, according to Dennis Hughes, Commander of the 2nd Division, and his wife Susan it was a good one—not perfect, but a good one. I want to thank all those who made it possible. My mentors were Will Grose, Rob Ebert, Richard Griffiths, and Bill Grater. I worked hard for it. It was a real challenge. I am sure the candidate got a lot out of it. His age made it a little rough. I want to also thank the Beauceant for putting on my dinner. We also hosted the C.T.A. meeting in May.

When the chips were down I asked for help, and I received it. I am grateful Masonry is not the same thing to all Masons. To me it has to come from within under the heading of Brotherly Love and Friendship. Anyone wanting a petition should call me.

Lessons from the Geese—Conclusion

Fact 5. When a goose gets sick, wounded, or shot down two geese drop out of formation and follow it down to help and protect it. They stay with it until it dies or is able to fly again. Then they launch out with another formation or catch up with the flock.

Lesson. If we have as much sense as geese we as brothers will stand by each other in difficult times as well as when we are strong, for the cement that bonds us together is our flock and will never crumble. We will aid and assist all worthy distressed Masons for we can only receive from our Fraternity what we give to it. (Author unknown)



Creative Real Estate Solutions

- Facing Foreclosure
- Too Many Repairs
- Behind on Payments
- Owe on Liens
- Estate or Probate Sales
- Two House Payments

Bad Tenants Family Hardships

Bad Credit

Job Transfer

Divorce

Over Financed

WE CAN PAY CASH TODAY--NO COMMISSIONS OR FEES

Robert W. Wykoff 440.835.4199 RW55@sbcglobal.net

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light?

The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider business card size advertisements.

> For advertising rates, please contact: Bob Niebaum 440.838.0766 rwn3@alumni.cwru.edu





Eminent Commander Robert Powell 6857 Lantern Lane Parma Heights, OH 44130 440.842.8521

Generalissimo John H. Whitehouse, Jr. 440.333.0884

> Captain General Robert A. Esary, PC 330.699.2735

Senior Warden Robert G. Acklin, KYCH

> Junior Warden Robert J. Trigg, PC

Prelate William W. Grater, PC

> Treasurer Robert W. Phinney

Recorder Kenyon A. Killinger, PC 131 Ashwood Drive Avon Lake, OH 44012 440.933.4663 khiram@comcast.net

> Warder Thomas D. Standen

Standard Bearer Raymond F. Ecobichion

Sword Bearer Charles E. Burkett, PC

> Sentinel Keith A. Johansen

→ Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B.

Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m.

President's Message

Cleveland Assembly #15 Social Order of the Beauceant is comprised of wives, widows, daughters, mothers, and sisters of Knights Templar. We meet once monthly, on the second Wednesday, at the Lakewood Masonic Temple (except July and August) with a potluck at 6:20p and meeting at 7:30p. Dessert after and socializing. Our mission is primarily social and for friendship. Our June meeting is Wednesday the 8th. Our major summer event will be our picnic on July 11 hosted by Wilhelmina and Nick Tazelaar from noon to sunset on Lake Erie. Members and guests are invited to 5882 West Liberty Avenue, Vermilion. It is a potluck, and Tazelaars will provide the meat. Please RSVP to her. Bring wrapped white elephants to play card bingo.

Members continue our **charity/community interests** in several areas. We donate monthly sunshine to the **Knights Templar Eye Foundation**. Elinor Bayse leads the **RTS baby project** making layette kits. She needs donations of fabric; lace, piping and bias fold trim; receiving size blankets-crocheted, handmade, or store bought; and small outfits or money to buy some. Our **2006 Committee** is making items for the Beauceant Supreme Convention in Columbus. Wilhelmina Tazelaar, Edna Beiser, and Donna Ebert attended the District meeting in Lima on May 21. Also, members bring in costume jewelry to donate for the (High 12 Masonic lunch club) **Wolcott Foundation** scholarship for Master's Degrees in government service at GWU. Grateful clubs in our area are Western Reserve in Medina (2nd Tuesdays); and West of Cleveland--Golden Crescent, Sugarcreek in Sheffield (4th Monday). Do you have an eligible college student?

Beauceant lunch bunch continues through the summer under the direction of Jean Lancaster and Donna Ebert. This is an informal group of members, spouses, and friends. Please come. We will be going at 11:30a Wednesday, May 25 to Zada's Restaurant & Deli at 6080 Brecksville Road; Monday, June 27 to Finamore's at 26915 Chardon Road (with a visit to see Mrs. Elizabeth Melbourne and Mrs. Bessie Jewell by those interested after lunch); Monday, July 11 Annual Assembly Picnic at Mrs. Nick Tazelaar's home; and Monday, August 22 to the Olive Garden at 25984 Lorain Road, North Olmsted, across from Great Northern (with a visit to the Lutheran home to see Mrs. James (Sybil) Horsburgh P.P. by those interested after lunch).

We are **honoring our Sir Knights** with their photos in a photo screen. Some depicted are Al Lancaster, KYCH; Associate Deputy Division Commander William Nick Tazelaar, KYCH; Past Grand Commander Ronald Ebert, KYCH; and George Wadge, KYCH. These men are AKA drivers, coffee makers, furniture pushers, set up crew, card players, and loving companions. Please bring photos of your Sir Knight. "He that loveth his brother abideth in the light."

Our **memorial tributes** remember Mrs. Elbert (Janette) Dean, December 2004; Mrs. Howard (Margaret) Beeman, January 2005; and Mrs. Allen (Marion) Richter, January 2005.

Worthy President
Mrs. George (Ellen) Wadge
715 W 38th Street
Lorain, OH 44052-5371
440.960.1287
ewadge@adelphia.net

Worthy Oracle Mrs. Ron (Donna) Ebert

Worthy 1st Vice President Mrs. Nick (Wilhelmina) Tazelaar

Worthy 2nd Vice President Mrs. Robert (Lynn) Robertson

Preceptress Mrs. Albert (Jean) Lancaster

Recorder Mrs. Norman (Elinor) Bayse 3909 Riverside Drive Cleveland, OH 44109-2345 216.661.8391

Treasurer Mrs. Edward (Edna) Beiser

Marshal Mrs. Robert (Donna) Thomas

Assistant Marshal Mrs. John (Carolyn) King

Chaplain Mrs. Robert (Lois) Kubishke

Director of Music Mrs. Richard (Pat) Camerlin

Standard Bearer Mrs. Lowell (Nancy) Morris

Color Guard Mrs. William (Jan) Freitag

Mistress of Wardrobe Mrs. Kenyon (Jean) Killinger

Director of Household Mrs. Russell (Gwen) Gardner

Inner Guard Mrs. David (Nancy) Maiden

Outer Guard Mrs.John (Dorothy) Stoffa

Pro Tem Mrs. Grant (Bonita) Rollason



Lakewood Chapter Order of DeMolay

Stated Meetings First & Third Thursdays 7:30 p.m.

Lakewood DeMolay meets on the first and third Thursday of each month, and all Master Masons are encouraged to visit at any meeting.

Advisory Council Chairman Harlan E. Hampton 216,226,3649

> Chapter Dad Jim Pace



Bethel 13 International Order of Job's Daughters

Stated Meetings First & Third Mondays 7:00 p.m.

Thank you to all that supported our Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser. We are always looking for new members ages 10 to 20 and who are related to Masons. Please call the Guardian at 216.521.4959 for information or petitions for new members age 10 to 20 and who are related to Masons.

June 6 STATED MEETING—honor summer birthdays

June 20 Possible Installation

Bethel Guardian Pro-Tem Joan E. Bechtold 1502 Arthur Avenue Lakewood, OH 44107-3804 216.521.4959

Ann Rutledge OES Memorials

Clifford Fenner, Past Grand Patron of the Grand Chapter of Ohio, served with Past Grand Matron Corrine Witham in 1982 and passed October 11, 2004. Brother Clifford was very active in many Masonic organizations. He was a veteran of the U.S. Air Force in World War II; served as High Priest in Royal Arch Masons; Sir Knight of Highland Commandery; Recorder for Highland Commandery; Knight Templar Cross of Honor; Knight York Cross of Honor; Past President of Highland-Clinton KYCH Club; Scottish Rite Valley of Cincinnati; Holy Royal Arch Knight Templar; member of Royal Order of Scotland; Red Cross of Constantine; St. Columbia Conclave, Cincinnati; member of Allied Masonic Degrees. Clifford served on Estarl, Jurisprudence, Appeals and Grievance, Ohio Masonic Home and Mergers and Consolidation Committee. He will be missed by many.

Jean Liber, initiated 1943, passed July 24, 2004. Sister Jean was an active 60 year member and served as Trustee to our Chapter. Summers she spent with us and come Winter she turned into a snowbird.

Doris Pattison, initiated 1949, passed September 2004. Sister Doris was also an active 60 year member, served as Worthy Matron 1958, and was appointed Deputy Grand Matron in 1986. She was the incarnation of a Southern Lady.

Bea Smith, initiated 1944, passed November 2004. Sister Bea was the daughter of a charter member of our Chapter and also a 60 year member. She was the truest Indian fan I've ever met.

Elizabeth Helmer, initiated 1928, passed November 21, 2004. Sister Elizabeth was a 75 year member. Her last years were spent at the Westerly on the 11th floor over the roofs of Lakewood. I envied her for the wonderful view of our city.

Eve Ward, initiated 1977, passed March 15, 2005. Sister Eve was a 25 year member. She loved to travel, and after she couldn't drive anymore her friend Anna Edger took her everywhere she desired to go.

Ruth Conway, initiated 1960, passed April 12, 2005. Sister Ruth was a 40 year member, served as Worthy Matron 1969 and 1989, was trustee 1996-1998, was appointed Deputy Grand Matron in 1994. She was the most wonderful porcelain painter and is remembered as the Lady with the red hair.

Ruth Roberson, initiated 1926, passed April 12, 2005. Sister Ruth was a 75 year member and just a few days away from her 102nd Birthday.

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation

Historic Preservation • Charity • Education

Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for: \qed	\$100 🗆 \$250 🗆 \$					
Donor Name						
Address						
City						
*This gift is in the ☐ Honor ☐ Memorial of						
*Mail acknowledgement to: Name						
Address	City	State Zip				
Mail to: The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3828						
×	Cut and Mail					
Please patronize our advertise	ers listed here and elsewhere ir	our publication.				

Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light.

Gilbert Publishing Company 15624 DETROIT AVENUE, CLEVELAND, OHIO 44107-3787

BOOKS • GIFTS • JEWELRY • MUSIC • SUPPLIES FOR LODGES

TELEPHONE 216-521-0832

FAX 1-800-654-8413

KENNETH F. GILBERT / PRESIDENT

Robert A. Dougherty Sr.



HOUSE CALLS

Handyman Service

Phone: 330-273-1042 Cell: 216-392-1045

Email: ohiopm94@adelphia.net



Family Owned and Operated

JOHN G. "JACK" McGREEVEY (216) 221-0220

Fax (216) 529-1028 Res. (440) 356-0017 1-800-536-0220

16105 DETROIT AVENUE LAKEWOOD, OHIO 44107 Paul Schreibman

Howard Schreibman

SCHREIBMAN JEWELERS WEST

21679 Lorain Road Fairview Centre Fairview Park, Ohio 44126

Specializing in Masonic Jewelry

440-331-8144

Fax 440-331-4502

PHONE (216) 226-5700 FAX (216) 226-0888

JOHN C. BRINKMAN FUNERAL DIRECTOR

BRINKMAN-DRESS FUNERAL HOME E-MAIL: BRNKMNDFH@COX.NET

13443 DETROIT AVENUE LAKEWOOD, OHIO 44107



The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 15300 Detroit Avenue Lakewood, OH 44107-3888

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Nonprofit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Cleveland, OH Permit No. 384

DATED MATERIAL



	ancı	WOOL	iviasoriic Trestreboai	u	%G ,**		
Ju	ne			14	Tues	7:00p	LMTC Board of Trustees
1	Wed	1:30p	Ann Rutledge OES Annual Meeting	15	Wed	1:30p	Ann Rutledge OES Annual Meeting
1	Wed	7:30p	Lakewood RSM Installation	15	Wed	7:00p	LMF Board of Trustees
2	Thu	7:30p	Lakewood DeMolay	16	Thu	7:30p	Lakewood DeMolay
6	Mon	7:00p	Job's Daughters	17	Fri	7:00p	Clifton-Allen F&AM
7	Tues	7:30p	Cunningham RAM Installation	20	Mon	7:00p	Job's Daughters
8	Wed	7:30p	Holy Grail KT Installation	20	Mon	7:30p	Lakewood F&AM
8	Wed	7:30p	Cleveland Beauceant	23	Thu	7:30p	Clifton-Allen F&AM
9	Thu	7:30p	Clifton-Allen F&AM	24	Fri	11:00a	Busy Bee Auxiliary
13	Mon	7:30p	Lakewood F&AM	27	Mon	7:30p	Lakewood F&AM
Ju	ly			20	Wed	7:00p	LMF Board of Trustees
7	•	7:30p	Lakewood DeMolay	21	Thu	•	Lakewood DeMolay
August		18	Thu	7:30p	Lakewood DeMolay		
4	Thu	7:30p	Lakewood DeMolay			•	•
6	Sat	10:00a	LMT Open House & Tours				



2 BE 1 ASK 1



Michael A. Niederst, CFP®, MBA Certified Financial Planner INVESTMENT ADVISOR REPRESENTATIVE



NOT FDIC INSURED | NO BANK GUARANTEE | MAY LOSE VALUE NOT FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AGENCY INSURED | NOT A DEPOSIT

FIRST FEDERAL LAKEWOOD **Investment**Services

niederstm@financialnetwork.com (216) 529-5624 FAX: (216) 529-5622

www.fflinvestments.com (800) 966-7300 CELL: (440) 341-3475

(during Lakewood Arts Festival)

All non-deposit investment products, including securities, and investment advice regarding such products are offered by Financial Network Investment Corporation ("Financial Network"), member of the SIPC, member ING Advisors Network. Financial Network is not an affiliate of First Federal Savings & Loan Association of Lakewood. First Federal of Lakewood Investment Services Department is a department, not a separate affiliate, of First Federal Savings & Loan Association of Lakewood. Neither First Federal of Lakewood nor its Investment Services Department provides non-deposit investment products or investment advice.

FOR ALL YOUR FINANCIAL NEEDS

- Retirement Planning
- Estate Planning
- Investments (Mutual Funds, Stocks/Bonds, Annuities)
- College Tuition Planning

FREE Financial Education Seminars For Your Organization